


Before concluding, I want to turn briefly to why it is important for the Commission to set
standards via a rulemaking process instead of via an enforcement process. Campaign
committees and donors need certainty about how they should act. If I was to chair a future
campaign committee, such as for a  hypothetical library bond measure, I would need to know
if the following conduct would make our committee candidate controlled:

What if a Councilmember holds a fundraiser for us?
What if a Councilmember introduces us to a campaign consultant they think highly of?
What if a Councilmember provides feedback on a video advertisement we are thinking
about running?

If the settlements are adopted, and in the absence of a rule-making process, it would be unclear
if any or all of the above would turn my hypothetical committee into a candidate controlled
committee. I also fear that the enforcement action against individual donors in the set of
settlements places an unreasonable level of due diligence on those donors- it seems to require
any major donor to conduct a detailed examination of a possible ballot measure
committee's connections to elected officials before making any contributions. I fear this will
simply deter some donors from contributing at all to ballot measures.

In conclusion, I do not think that all the conduct described in the cases 10-14 should be
allowed on an ongoing basis. However, the proper way for the Commission to address this
issue is through establishing local regulations that clearly define "substantial influence" rather
than pursuing enforcement actions on the basis of an unknowably vague standard. I hope to
have the opportunity to provide input on such regulations in future. Thank you for your time
and attention to this matter.
Best,
Caleb Smith




